SOUTH EAST CAITHNESS DEVELOPMENT GROUP
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 12th December 2006
lain Gunn, Chairman of the South East Caithness Development Group reported at the AGM of the Group in Dunbeath that the Development Group had a rewarding year implementing its Development Plan under the Initiative at the Edge programme.
Housing

SECDG had asked Highland Small Communities Housing Trust to carry out a housing survey for the areas covered by the two local Community Councils to establish the housing needs in the areas.

A land audit had been completed by HSCHT for both Community Council areas and the Community Councils had provided information on potential sites for affordable housing in Dunbeath and Lybster. The Caithness Housing Forum has unanimously agreed that there is a need for housing in both areas. The decision on the sites to be developed will be made by HSCHT and the Community Councils.

Dunbeath Tennis Court and Football Pitch

The resurfacing of the tennis court and the fencing of the court and football pitch at Dunbeath had been completed with financial help of £16,790 from Awards for All and Caithness & Sutherland Enterprise.

Transport

SECDG had arranged with Rapsons for additional services to be provided between Dunbeath and Wick to enable local residents to travel to Wick in evenings to shop, take part in recreational activities and visit patients at Wick General Hospital. The last bus leaves Tesco Store at 8.13pm This new service was appreciated and the Group hoped that the experiment would be continued..

The Local Development Officer had also negotiated the provision of a five seater vehicle for use by the Dunbeath Day Care Centre and the wider community under a one year pilot scheme.

Dunbeath Heritage Centre

The Chairman also reported that SECDG had supported the application from Dunbeath Heritage Trust for £120,000 to provide a new exhibition area and museum store at the Dunbeath Heritage Centre. This had been approved and work was expected to be completed by June 2007.
North Lands Creative Glass
The Group also supported North Lands Creative Glass's application to the Scottish Arts Council, CASE and the Community Economic Development Fund for funding of £124,300 to refurbish the Old Workshop at Quatre Bras as an outreach workshop, office and display area. Work is expected to be completed by March 2007.

Lybster Outdoor Bowling Club

New heaters and loft insulation have been installed at a cost of £3,877. 
Lybster Junior Football Club
Lybster Junior Football Club has been provided with coaching equipment at a cost of £500.

Renewable Energy

SECDG has set up a working group to investigate the possibility of establishing a community owned small wind power scheme in Rumster Forest. The working group has had extensive discussions with representatives of Investing in Communities Fund, the Community Energy Company, the Forestry Commission and Forest Enterprise and Caithness and Sutherland Enterprise.

As a result SECDG has formed the Latheron, Lybster and Clyth Development Company, a company limited by guarantee, whose membership will be open to all those living in post code areas KW3 and KW5 to take the project forward.

As a first step the company has sought a valuation of forty hectares in the Golticlay section of Rumster Forest with a view to seeking planning permission for the erection of up to three wind turbines capable of producing up to 5 megawatts. SECDG has also advised Forest Enterprise that it would like to enter into a joint management agreement on the recreational use of Rumster Forest and registered an interest in the purchase of all or parts of the forest if it is offered for sale in the future.

Funding for the joint valuation of the land has been provided by the HIE Land Unit. The local community will be consulted as to whether the project should be progressed when the valuation is received from the District Valuer.

Support of Agencies

The Chairman expressed his thanks to the Agencies which have given continuing support throughout the year under the Initiative at the Edge Programme.

Election of Office-bearers

lain Gunn was re-elected as Chairman of the Development Group; Andrew Gunn was re-elected Vice-Chairman; Eric Larnach as Secretary and Carole Darmady as Treasurer.
A 9 Road between Berriedale and Helmsdale

The meeting expressed its concern about the state of the road surface of the A9 at Navidale and expressed its strong support for a major improvement at Berriedale.
